APPENDIX B

HOUSING CONSULTATIVE GROUP – SPECIAL MEETING

MONDAY 11 FEBRUARY 2002 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
The Executive Portfolio Holder for Health and Well Being: Councillor Bloxham (Chairman)


Councillors Mrs Bowman, Farmer, Mrs Fisher, Hodgson B and Joscelyne.

ALSO

PRESENT:
Mr J Zitron – Director, HACAS Chapman Hendy


Mr P Anson - Assistant Director, Riverside Housing Group


Ms R Notman -Tenants’ Advisory Group (TAG)



Ms E Adams – PEP North



Mr D Thomas - City Treasurer



Mr T Bramley – Director of Housing


Mrs L Dixon – Housing Transfer Project Officer



Mrs M Durham - Committee Clerk

HCG.10/02
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Mr J M Egan (City Solicitor and Secretary)  and Mr J Adams (Tenants’ Advisory Group)  

HCG.11/02
CARLISLE HOUSING ASSOCIATION BUSINESS PLAN

The Director of Housing and the City Treasurer submitted joint report H.12/02 concerning the Business Plan prepared by Carlisle Housing Association.

Mr Anson outlined in detail the Business Plan text and assumptions appended to the report, which contained all the key information necessary for the Council to make an informed assessment.

Mr Zitron outlined HACAS Chapman Hendy’s (HCH) role in the process, commenting that it was a “work in progress” exercise and that additional issues may arise following consultation with tenants.   As part of that process the Business Plan would be kept under constant review to ensure that it was deliverable.   He added that HCH was comfortable that the package in place was one upon which the Council could move forward.

The Director stressed that the Business Plan was critical to the entire transfer process and commented upon the City Council’s role in receiving the same, the main options open to the Council, together with the approach recommended to Members by the Council’s Officers and Advisers.

He then provided details of consultation undertaken, together with a risk management assessment.

The City Treasurer commented on the financial aspects of the Business Plan, particularly with regard to rent arrears.

The Director of Housing, City Treasurer, Mr Anson and Mr Zitron then responded to Members’ questions.

Ms Adams commented that the Tenants’ Advisory Group had not yet seen the Business Plan and would require to consider it.

The Chairman expressed his appreciation to all those concerned for the considerable amount of work undertaken and confirmed that he would take the recommendation, as detailed in the report, forward to the Council’s Executive.

The Executive Portfolio Holder for Health and Well Being undertook to propose to the Council Executive that:

1.
The Carlisle Housing Association Business Plan submitted to the Council is accepted as satisfying the relevant ‘due diligence’ requirements previously specified by the Council, as far as is reasonably practical at this stage;

2.
The Council accepts the Plan as forming a reasonable basis on which to continue the Large Scale Voluntary Transfer process and, more specifically, the development of an offer to tenants;

3.
The Council keeps the evolution of the Plan under constant review, receiving reports from Officers and HACAS Chapman Hendy where either:

· Items which are currently provisional or incomplete Business Plan assumptions are moved to a conclusive position, or;


· Any assumptions move from their currently reported position to one which appears to have a more adverse affect upon the Council or tenants/leaseholders or the viability of the Plan itself.

HCG.12/02
AGENDA

The Director of Housing indicated that it had been hoped that the proposed final draft of the Tenancy Agreement and Rules of Carlisle Housing Association would have been available for discussion at this meeting.  In the event further discussion had been required and these items, together with a number of other policy issues, would be submitted for consideration at the next meeting on 4 March 2002. 

The Housing Consultative Group noted the position. 

[The meeting ended at 2.50 pm]

